

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday December 20, 2017, at 5:45PM in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts.   Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan, Jr.
James A. MacDonald
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle
Brendan G. Keogh

Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 5:48 PM.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Led by Dr. Teehan. 

DEDHAM CITIZENS - OPEN DISCUSSION

None.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR A SPECIALTOWN MEETING

Ms. Baker informed the Board that they received a calendar from her today explaining the schedule of moving forward, assuming the Board votes this evening to support a Special Town Meeting. Ms. Baker continued, saying that a notice would go out tomorrow that would open a Warrant for a Special Town Meeting, which is required to be open for 48 hours. Ms. Baker added that the Warrant would close at the end of business on Tuesday, December 26. Ms. Baker stated that it would be advertised the following week and the Finance Committee will have its Warrant hearing the week of January 16.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that there would be a mailing to Town Meeting members later that week. Ms. Baker informed all that the proposed date for the Special Town Meeting would be February 5 and anytime from February 20 through March 10 the Board can take its vote to place the referendum question on the election ballot for April 14.  Ms. Baker continued, saying that these meet the requirements of the charter, the by-law and the state statute with respect to the timing from the date you can hold the Town Meeting, from when the Town Meeting dissolves and a 14 day period expires and from which time you have to have the election from the dissolution of Town Meeting which can be no greater than 90 days.  

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board call for a Special Town Meeting for February 5, with the Warrant closing at the end of business on December 26; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, stated that he concurs with assistant Town Manager and with counsel.

Jim Maher, Commissioner Parks & Rec. stated that he thinks the community is very much looking forward to the Manor Field Project. Mr. Maher added that this is based on his meeting new families that weren’t aware of the project but were excited to hear about it.  Mr. Maher continued, saying that those residents that have lived in Dedham for some time usually stated “it’s about time”.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Baker if the Board would need to take any votes after December 26 as to which articles are on the Warrant.

Ms. Baker answered if articles come in other than this this article, the Board would be required to hold a meeting, as the Special Town Meeting gives the Board the prerogative to either put an item on the agenda or move forward to the spring.

Mr. Butler then clarified a few points as to scheduling needs.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Baker if she could send Parks and Rec a copy of the schedule so Mr. Maher can begin to schedule some public meetings for all sides to be aware of what’s going on.

Mr. MacDonald stated that having an informational Meeting prior to Fin Comm’s Meeting is going to be extremely important as we go through this process.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: NEW YEAR’S EVE EXTENSION

Ms. Baker informed all that every year the Board considers extending the closing time for pouring establishments from 1 AM to 2 AM.  Ms. Baker stated that this year to date will be Sunday, December 31, 2018, which is New Year’s Eve.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. 

Mr. Butler clarified that it was 2 AM, January 1, 2018

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that she has two very quick items that are not on the agenda but are time sensitive.

Mr. Keogh moved to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
Drainlayer Renewal Application

 Colantuoni Bros. Equipment Corp.
77 Davis Avenue
Norwood, MA  02062

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Gift Acceptance

From Fairbanks Garden Club to the Endicott Estate in the amount of $300.

Mr. Butler moved approval with grateful appreciation; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
 
DISCUSSION RE: AMES BUILDING UPDATE

Mr. Kern stated that the Board had in front of them a progress report packet, put together by the Owner’s Project Manager, updating them on the Ames Schoolhouse Town Hall Project. Mr. Kern added that the first spreadsheet is the same format as last week. Mr. Kern continued, saying that there are two things that he wanted to communicate to the Board, the first being that there is a meeting scheduled for next Wednesday at 2 PM with the Bonding Company, the General Contractor, the Owner’s Project Manager, the Architect, Town Manager and Dennis Teehan, Chairman of the Board of Selectmen.  Mr. Kern stated that it is the consensus of the management team that the Board of Selectmen not take any action until the resolution of the meeting. The second item he’d like to communicate to the Board is that Ron Votta, Owner’s Project Manager, has reported that activity has increased significantly and the attitude has changed a little with respect to urgency.  Mr. Kern continued, saying that he communicated directly to the President of the company that all the emails and meetings and name-calling is really not that important, getting the job done is.

Mr. Votta stated that he wishes this meeting was happening sooner.

Dr. Teehan agreed that what really matters getting this job done and not squabbling over little issues.
 
Mr. Votta gave a few updates regarding the sequence of jobs and the number of workers on each job. Mr. Votta stated that he has to speak to CTA construction to see if they will increase the number of workers.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked if the Bond Company had sent anyone to this project yet or is this something we’re going to discuss Wednesday.

Mr. Kern stated as far as he knows, no.  

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that one of the main questions to ask at the Wednesday meeting is if
someone from the Bond Company will come to the job.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board enter into Executive Session to discuss collective bargaining as to do so in Open Session would be detrimental to the Town’s position and that the Board will exit Executive Session only to adjourn the Open Session; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Butler moved to adjourn from Executive Session; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Macdonald moved to adjourn from Open Session; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, Yes.; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.
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								________________________
Dennis Teehan, Jr. – Chairman


Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes December 20, 2017	Page 2


